
ENZIAN SKI CLUB 
MEETING MINUTES – THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 13, 2023 

DEUTSCHER CLUB CLARK, NJ 
 
 

 
Vice President Klaus Reh opened the meeting at 12:25 PM. He greeted the attendees and said he was very 
happy to see everyone after such a long time. 
 
Klaus led the club in a moment of silence to honor departed members and friends. 
 
The minutes of the last meeting were accepted as read. 
 
Susi Beckman, Financial Secretary, accepted payment of dues during the meeting. 
 
The next club event will be at the Magnanini Winery on October 8, 2023. The cost is $75.00 per person plus 
$25.00 gratuity and taxes, for a total of $100.00 per person. Klaus called the winery and made reservations for 
20 members to attend. Seven members signed up. A discussion ensued concerning hiring a bus for the trip to 
upstate New York as done in the past, but it was decided that it would not be feasible because the bus would 
cost at least $1500.00. 
 
Club Treasurer, Inge Biehl, summarized the club’s finances. She discussed the business of expenses, 
especially for another dinner dance, to be held possibly at Primavera in Stirling, New Jersey. It would be the 
club’s 60th anniversary, and a minimum of 100 attendees is necessary to reserve this venue. The cost would 
be $75.00 per person plus a full bar for $15.00 per person. The house charges 20% gratuity and tax, for a total 
of $120.00 per person. The cost of a band would be covered by the club. The actual date is up for discussion, 
the club looking eventually at mid May to mid July. More details will have to be finalized to make this special 
anniversary blowout a success.  
 
Details of the club trip to Kitzbuehel, Austria were discussed. There is still one room available. 
 
The club Christmas Party will be held on Thursday, December 7, 2023 at the Deutscher Club from noon to 
4:00PM.  
 
Klaus told everyone that Siegi and Martha sent good wishes to the club. 
 
Klaus again brought up the subject of our aging club and board members, and that it is time for a younger 
president. Andy Weber said he is willing to help out, along with Andy Zegla and Montia. 
 
Peter motioned to closed the meeting, seconded by Maria. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Susan Stonitsh 
Enzian Ski Club Corresponding Secretary/Webmaster 
(as reported by Laura Poteara) 
 
 
 
 


